WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 7th June 2005 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Vice Chairman John Thackray; Membership Secretary Cliff Roffey; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Maureen Biggin; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin

2. Apologies for Absence: Janet Robson

3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 3rd May were approved and signed by the Chair

4. Treasurer’s Report: Funds stand at £1645. Some problems have been experienced with setting up signatories for the account. This is being sorted out. It was resolved that we would continue to use Lloyds TSB subject to their current terms and conditions.

5. Membership: two potential new collectors have been discovered for Portfield. Elsewhere there has been a net loss of five collectors. It was resolved that the Membership Secretary would make an appeal at the June public meeting.

6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Roger Hamilton reported that following a presentation by Councillor Mike Duckworth, the JRRA had voted to support the appointment by CBC of a Town Centre Manager, funded largely by local traders.

7. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: nothing to report.

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report.

9. Planning Issues: The General Secretary reported that another two-for-one development had sought planning permission, this time at Maundeville Road. We have objected. Also, dangerous overgrowing trees from a garden in Hurn Way had been cut back following our representations to CBC

10. The Forestry Commission: nothing to report

11. Hengistbury Head Erosion: the General Secretary outlined his plans, acting for the Joint Residents Association Committee, to meet with officials of CBC and the two surveyors who have raised the issue of excessive erosion. He is due to visit the Head on 8th June and to meet CBC on 6th July.

12. Public Meeting 30th June: The General Secretary provided the Chair with a progress report to be read at the meeting. It was resolved that Norman Roper would produce posters, Sue Shlackman would organise tea and coffee, Jim Biggin would provide Sue with an agenda for distribution.

13. New Wilts and Dorset Bus Timetable. It was resolved that whilst the reduced timetable through St Catherine’s Hill was deplored it was not felt to be a contentious enough matter affecting sufficient of our members to warrant a petition. 
14. Councillor Mrs Darch: the committee expressed sadness and regret at the passing of Mrs Darch. It was resolved that the General Secretary would write a letter of condolence to Mr Darch. 

15. Junction Hurn Way and Riverway: It was resolved that the General Secretary should write to CBC drawing their attention to this being a concealed turning and asking for warning signs to be erected.
The meeting closed at 8.50 pm.

